TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
May 15, 2017

The Town Council met May 15, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Bulding.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members:  Mayor Hight Chasity Chapman
Neil Benson .
Marvin Crumpton
Glenn Littleton
Marilyn Collins

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Terry Jackson gave the invocation.

Council Member Collins moved to approve the minutes from May 1, 2017 as presented.
Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being
as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Crumpton, and Benson.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Planning Commission minutes from
April 5, 2017 as presented. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The

motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins,
Crumpton, and Benson.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Planning Commission minutes from
May 9, 2017 as presented. Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion
carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins,
Crumpton, and Benson.

New Business

Mayor Hight stated he need a motion to approve Joe Hubbard for the Planning
Commission board.

Council Member Collins moved to approve Joe Hubbard for the Planning Commission
Board. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Crumpton, and Benson.

Mayor Hight reported the Four of July Celebration would be on June 28 at Richard Wood
Park from 7 P.M. to 9 P.M... Mayor Hight explained the Fire work and sound system
have been taken care of and the Churches would handle the rest of the Ceremony.



Report from Department Head
Police Chief Bamett gave the Council a copy of his activity sheet for April.

Fire Chief Gunn stated that the Movies in the park will start June 2 and will be every
Friday in June. He stated Laura Liveoak is working on getting the movies and will get a
list for everyone.

Terry Jackson reported that Alabama Rural Water will be having a Water class starting in
July at Helen Jenkins Chapel. The classes will be 2 nights a week starting at 5 p.m. He
stated he would like to send Daniel Avery, Mathew Langston and Mayor Hight. Daniel
has to get a grade 2 and Mathew a grade 1.

Terry Jackson reported that the Limb truck is up to $1900.00 on Gov. Deals and the old
fence from Richard Wood Park is up to $102.00.

Terry Jackson reported the well mixer motor has went out. Terry has gotten with the
Mayor and for now he is going to purchase a pump for $300, until he can see what it’s
going to cost to repair or to replace.

Council Member Littleton asked Terry if they services the Tractor from Park and Rec.

Terry stated they do not, but he would get with Crystal Smith and see who they get to
service it.

Town Clerk Crystal Smith stated the Back to School Sales Tax Holiday is coming up July
21 to July 23" and needs a motion if the Council would like to percipient.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Back to Scholl Sales Tax Holiday.
Council Member Benson seconded the motion. . The motion carried with the votes
being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Crumpton, and Benson.

Council Member Benson moved to approve the bills, transfer funds. Council Member
Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas:
Council Member Littleton, Benson, Collins, and Crumpton.

Littleton asked the Council about the Town paying to have the Old Museum cleaned once
amonth. Failed to lack of motion.

Council Member Collins asked who cleaned Richard Wood Park, Terry stated they do
and they clean it 3 or 4 times a week.

Council Member Benson asked about the Storm Shelter. Mayor Hight stated he is
waiting on the bids from the State.



Council Member Crumpton asked about the house beside the Fire department. Mayor
Hight stated he has send letters and it after the time he has given them and they will start
righting citations.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Collins
moved to adjourn. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Benson, Collins, and
Crumpton.

Robert Hight, Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk



